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Dear friends, 
 
Funfest 2017 now enters the history books!  
Once again Saint Mark came together to show 
its great spirit as we raised funds for the parish 
and offered the community an opportunity to 

come together for great food, music, fellowship and fun. 
   
While it takes a parish to host an event like Funfest, it also 
takes a great leader to mobilize the parish and we are grateful 
to Jim O’Brien for providing that leadership.  Jim served as chair 
of Funfest 2017 and was hard at work many weeks before the 
festival and all during the festival quietly and efficiently directing 
our efforts.  The parish owes him a huge thank you.  Jim would 
be the first to direct the credit to all the booth chairpersons and 
volunteers.  On behalf of the parish, ‘Thank You’ to all who gave 
heart and soul to Funfest 2017!   
 

We will soon begin taking pictures for our new Pictorial  
Directory and we need everyone’s picture to make the directory 
complete.  Every five years we publish a new directory. The 
directory helps us to know one another so that we can care for 
one another.  The directory will be an especially valuable gift for 
our new pastor, Fr. Bill Marks, as he gets to know the names 
and faces of the people of St. Mark.  When I first came to the 
parish in 2012, I often took the directory to bed with me in order 
to put names together with faces. If you haven’t scheduled a 
time to have your picture taken, please call Ann Berkemeier at 
(317) 787-2058.  
 

There is no obligation to buy any pictures and each person or 
family that does have a picture taken for the directory will  
receive a free portrait.  Many thanks to Ann for coordinating this 
very important project for the parish! 
 

Next Saturday the Archdiocese of Indianapolis will rejoice at the 
ordination of twenty-one men to the Permanent Diaconate.  
Among them is our own Paul Fisherkeller.  Sunday, June 25th, 
the 11:45 a.m. Mass at St. Mark will be a special Mass of 
Thanksgiving for Paul’s ordination and for the gift of the  
Permanent Diaconate to our Church.  Deacon Paul will now 
follow in the footsteps of our own Deacon Kerry Blanford and  
Deacon Tom Horn.  May God bless our Permanent Deacons! 
 

See you at Mass! 

Letter from Deacon Tom 

Parish Center Phone:  317-787-8246 
 
Pastor Fr. Todd Riebe 
Ext. 106 ft@stmarkindy.org 
 
Associate Pastor Fr. David Bu Nyar 
 dbunyar@archindy.org 
 
Pastoral Associate Deacon Tom Horn 
Ext. 103                              deacontom@stmarkindy.org 
 
Parish Business Manager         Matt Merkel 
Ext. 102 mmerkel@stmarkindy.org 
 
Administrative Assistant Chris Guedel 
Ext. 100 cdguedel@stmarkindy.org 
 
Music Director Andy Eagan 
Ext. 105 aeagan@stmarkindy.org 
 
Dir. Of Youth Ministry Julie Albertson 
Ext. 101 jalbertson@stmarkindy.org 
 
Coordinator of Rel. Ed Angi Swiezy 
Ext. 104 aswiezy@stmarkindy.org 
 
Parish Census Coordinator/ 
Bulletin Editor Christine Johnson 
Ext. 109 cjohnson@stmarkindy.org 
 
SMAC Athletic Director Kris Able 
 kable@stmarkindy.org 
 
School Contacts: 317-786-4013 
 
Principal Rusty Albertson 
Ext. 201 ralbertson@stmarkindy.org 
 
Secretary Beth Leszcynski 
Ext. 200                                      bleszcynski@stmarkindy.org 

 CONTACTS 
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Sunday, June 18  – THE MOST HOLY BODY AND  
       BLOOD OF CHRIST 
  7:30 a.m.    —    Parishioners of St. Mark 
  9:30 a.m.    —      Tip Sweany 
 11:45 a.m.    —     Joseph Zehnle 
   
Monday, June 19 -  Weekday; Saint Romuald 
  9:00 a.m.   —       Agatha Mang Khan Vung 
  
Tuesday, June 20 -  Weekday 
  9:00 a.m.   —       Margaret Funke  
   
Wednesday, June 21 - Saint Aloysius Gonzaga 
  9:00 a.m.   —       John O.Connor 
    
Thursday, June 22 -  Weekday; Saint Paulinus of Nola,     

                      Saints John Fisher and Thomas More  
  9:00 a.m.   —        Charles Dewig   
      
Friday, June 23 -  THE MOST SACRED HEART OF JESUS 
  8:15 a.m.  —          Barbara Beaton 
   
Saturday, June 24  - THE NATIVITY OF SAINT JOHN  
                     THE BAPTIST 
  5:30 p.m.  —       Don Serensky 
 
Sunday, June 25  – THE MOST HOLY BODY AND  
       BLOOD OF CHRIST 
  7:30 a.m.    —     Kenneth and Gladys Oberting   
  9:30 a.m.    —     Clara Spaeth 
 11:45 a.m.    —   Parishioners of St. Mark 
 
 

 
VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL:  
will be held from Sunday, June 25th thru 
Thursday, June 29th from 6-8pm for  
children 4-10 years old. Cost is $10 per 
child/$25 for families of 3+ children. Report 
to Door 4 in the school. Registration forms 
are available in the Parish Center and in 
the Narthex Information Centers.  For any 
questions, please call Angi Swiezy at 317-787-8246 or 
aswiezy@stmarkindy.org. 

 Mass Intentions Readings for 06/18/2017 ~ 06/25/2017 

 
Sunday:  Dt 8:2-3, 14b-16a; 1 Cor 10:16-17; Jn 6:51-58    

Monday:  2 Cor 6:1-10; Mt 5:38-42 

Tuesday:  2 Cor 8:1-9; Mt 5:43-48  

Wednesday:  2 Cor 9:6-11;  

         Mt 6:1-6, 16-18          

Thursday:  2 Cor 11:1-11;  

      Mt 6:7-15 

Friday:  Dt 7:6-11; 1 Jn 4:7-16; Mt 11:25-30 

Saturday:  Is 49:1-6; Acts 13:22-26; Lk 1:57-66, 80        

Sunday:  Jer 20:10-13; Rom 5:12-15; Mt 10:26-33    
 

 
Timothy Decrane 
Home Parish:  Holy Name, Beech Grove,  IN  
Pastoral Year at St. Bartholomew,  
Columbus, IN  
St. Meinrad, School of Theology and  
Seminary 

                      
Brother Nathaniel Szidik, OSB 
Temporary Professed 
St. Meinrad Archabbey 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

HIGH SCHOOL COME AND SEE 

A High School Come and See is an opportunity for young  
women in high school to experience Religious Life. The  
Sacraments and Eucharistic Adoration are available as well as 
time to meet the Sister and learn more about their life. 
If you are a young woman in high school or entering high school 
this coming Fall, we invite you to join us July 7-9, 2017 for a 
come and see weekend. If you are interested please register at 
www.ssfpa.org/retreat or ssfpavocations@gmail.com. 

Vocations 

Faith Formation 
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WELCOME BILLY CROSS:  Parishioner Billy Cross is serving 
a pastoral internship at St. Mark this summer.  Billy will be a 
familiar face at the parish as he helps with liturgies, religious 
education programs and our Youth Ministry.  Welcome, Billy! 
 

THANK TO OUR SMALL CHURCH COMMUNITIES: 
Thank you to our Small Church Communities for hosting the 
Pentecost Celebration on Sunday, June 4.  It was great to come 
together for prayer and praise on the Feast of the Holy Spirit 
and to celebrate the birthday of the Church in such a special 
way.  It looks like Small Church Community number 8 was born 
from this gathering!  For information about Small Church  
Communities at St. Mark or to join a community please contact 
Rita East, 317-787-0455. 
 

ST. MARK CARD PARTY:  The St. Mark 
Monthly Card Party will be held in the Narthex 
on Thursday, June 22nd starting at 1:00pm. 
We play progressive euchre and the cost is 
$1.00 to play, which includes refreshments. 
You are always encouraged to bring a friend.  
See you there! 
 

MARK YOUR CALENDAR:  Saturday, June 24, twenty-one 
men will be ordained to the Permanent Diaconate at Saints  
Peter and Paul Cathedral.  Among them is Saint Mark  
parishioner Paul Fisherkeller.  We support Paul with our  
prayers in these final days of preparation before his ordination.  
The 11:45 a.m. Mass on Sunday, June 25, will be a Mass of 
Thanksgiving as Paul begins his ministry as a deacon.  Mass 
will be followed by a reception for Deacon Paul in celebration of 
the gift of the diaconate to the Church. 
 

ST. VINCENT DE PAUL:  Do you have a car, boat, motorcycle,  
ski-doo, camping trailer, truck or other similar 
item that needs to find a new home AND DO 
SOME REAL GOOD FOR OUR ST. MARK 
SVDP GROUP?  Please consider donating it to 
the SVdP Vehicle Donation Program.  Your 
car (or other vehicle) will be towed away at NO 

COST to you. You get a tax deductible receipt.  St. Mark SVdP 
will get $$$ to use in our work. Start by calling 800.322.8284 or 
find details online at www. svdpindy.org. Select "I want to help" 
and scroll waaay down to DONATE VEHICLES.  

Please pray for... Parish 
 
Jane Rosebrock, Karen Firkins,  
Diane Fowler, Betty Mouser,  
Anna Marsh, Hunter Moore and  
Sherrie Blomberg. 
 
MILITARY: Please pray for our women 
and men in the Armed Forces and their 
families. 
 
And in Thanksgiving to God, for hearing our prayers. 
 

 
We pray for the repose of the soul of…. 
 
St. Mark extends condolences to the family of Ronald J. Tex. 
May God grant eternal rest to his and His consolation to his  
family and friends.  May Ronald’s soul and the souls of all the 
faithful departed through the mercy of God rest in peace. 
 
Do not fear: I am with you; do not be anxious: I 
am your God. I will strengthen you, I will help 
you, I will uphold you with my victorious right 
hand.  Isaiah 41:10 
 
 

 
To my brothers and sisters at St. Mark Parish, 
 
Thank you so much for thoughts, prayers, food and out pouring 
of love on the passing of our mother, Sarah Clements.  We truly 
feel blessed and cared for through our community of friends.  
Mother’s mass was special and featured a caring and insightful 
homily given by Fr. Todd and beautiful music from our Music 
Ministry.  We were comforted with a wonderful Mercy Meal. As 
we go through the stages of grief, it’s amazing how much a hug 
or a kind remembrance of our mother turns our feelings of grief 
into feeling of joy. Thank you for being there to lift us up.  
God Bless. 
 
Sincerely, Mary Fortress and the family of Sarah Clements 

 

Thank you 

Condolences 
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As part of our ongoing  
commitment to the care and  
protection of children, every priest, 
deacon, employee and volunteer of 
the Archdiocese of Indianapolis is  
required to complete the online Safe 
and Sacred training program before 
working or volunteering at St. Mark. 
 
Training Certificates will have a 3 year expiration date.   
Every 3 years, individuals will receive an e-mail notification 
to re-take the course in order to provide a refresher on what 
they learned as well as additional information on how to 
keep children safe.  Please log-in, and review the TRAINING 
SUMMARY for details of current courses to take. The back-
ground check application must be completed during this 
process. 
 
Upon completion, please wait for an email with your certificate 
before logging back into the system to check your status. 
 
The course is available in English and Spanish 24 hours per 
day, 7 days per week at www.safeandsacred-archindy.org.  
 It takes about 45 minutes to complete and can be done in parts 
over a series of days.  Thank you in advance for your 
participation in this training and your commitment to the 
protection of our children.  

Next week, our second collection will be for Peter’s Pence, 
which provides Pope Francis with the funds he needs to carry 
out his charitable works around the world.  The proceeds benefit 
our brothers and sisters on the margins of society, including  
 victims of war, oppression, and disasters.  Please be generous.   
For more information, visit www.usccb.org/peters-pence. 
 

 
Congratulations to Daniel Lian Gomez, son of 
Luis Daniel Gomez Trejo and Clare Hnem, 
who was baptized Sunday, June 11th. 
 
Welcome to the community of faith, Daniel! 

 
St. Mark Catholic Church will 
once again take a group of 
youth to NCYC!  If you are  
interested in attending, you will 
find all the information you 
need to register in 2 easy 
steps. 
 
Step 1: Register online by going to www.archindyym.com/.ncyc 
for youth as well as adults who are interested in chaperoning.  
Print the Waiver, sign and turn in to the Parish Center.  Waiver 
does not nee to be notarized. 
 
Step 2: Contact Julie Albertson at jalbertson@stmarkindy.org to 
receive more detailed information on the NCYC trip and its 
preparations or if you have any questions. 

2017 ST. MARK CHURCH PICTORIAL DIRECTORY 
 
There are a few remaining spaces for appointments to have 
your picture taken for the pictorial directory., which can be 
made on-line by visiting the St. Mark Catholic Church  
website at www.stmarkindy.org . Photographs will be taken on 
the campus on  June 21st - 24th and July 12 - 15th.   
If you bring a non-perishable food item when you arrive to be 
photographed, you will be given a $5.00 credit toward your  
purchase. Remember each family/individual photographed will 
receive a free 8X10 for participating.  Pictures will be taken in 
the school. Parking on the north side of the Parish Center will 
be marked for further directions. 
 
Hosts/hostess are still needed. 
If there are any questions feel free to call Ann Berkemeier  
@ 317-787-2058 or annieberk@yahoo.com. 

~ALL LADIES SAVE THE DATE~ 
 

Sister Circle will be hosting "A Day Away" for the women of  
St. Mark Parish on Saturday, September 9,2017 at the Beech 
Grove Benedict Inn. The day will include speakers, art,  
reflection time and Mass. More details coming soon! 

Youth Safe & Sacred 

Pictorial Directory 

Special Collection   

Sister Circle Sacrament of Baptism 
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Sunday, June 18, 2017 - Father’s Day 
 MASS - Church (7:30 AM, 9:30 AM, 11:45 AM) 
 K of C Burmese Council - School, Media Center  
                                                      (1:00pm - 2:00pm) 
Monday, June 19, 2017 
 MASS - Church - 9:00 AM 
 Quilters - Quilter Room  (10:00am - 12:00pm)  
 Care Givers - School, Media Center  
         (5:30pm - 7:00pm) 
 ESL - School (5:30pm - 7:00pm) 
 
Tuesday, June 20,  2017 
 MASS - Church - 9:00 AM 
 Faith Sharing Book Club - Cenacle  
  (10:00am - 12:00pm)                                  
 Prayer Group - Parish Center (1:00pm - 3:00pm) 
 
Wednesday, June 21, 2017  
 MASS - Church - 9:00 AM 
 Parish Pictorial - School, Media Center  
             (12:30pm - 9:30pm) 
 ESL - School (5:30pm - 7:00pm) 
 Quilters - Quilter Room  (7:00pm - 9:00pm) 
 
Thursday, June 22, 2017  
 MASS - Church -  9:00 AM 
 Card Party - Narthex (1:00pm - 3:00pm) 
 Parish Pictorial - School, Media Center  
               (2:00pm - 9:00pm) 
 Pastoral Council - Msgr. Schafer Hall   
                                    (7:00pm - 9:00pm) 
 
Friday, June 23, 2017  
 MASS - Church -  8:15 AM 
 Parish Pictorial - School, Media Center  
   (2:00pm - 9:00pm) 
 
Saturday, June 24, 2017 
 Parish Pictorial - School, Media Center  
              (9:00am - 6:00pm) 
 Reconciliation - Courtesy Room (4:00pm - 5:00pm) 
 MASS - Church - 5:30 PM 
 

Calendar of Events  

 
CATHOLIC CHARITIES:   Catholic Charities of Indianapolis 
sponsors monthly caregiver support groups for family  
members/friends who care for older adults.  Meetings are open 
to the community and are a way for adult caregivers to share 
and learn from each other.  Please confirm attendance and for 
additional information, contact Monica Woodsworth at  
317-261-3378 or mwoodsworth@archindy.org.  The next  
meeting is Monday, June 19, 5:30pm-7:00pm, at St. Mark 
School, in the Media Center.   
 
THEOLOGY ON TAP SUMMER 2017:  The Archdiocese of 
Indianapolis invites young adults (ages 21-35) to come together 
on Wednesday evenings, June 14, June 28, July 12, July 26, 
August 9 and August 23, to build community and learn more 
about the Catholic faith.  Theology on Tap sessions will be  
hosted by Brent Rail Brewery in South Broad Ripple.   
Information about speakers and topics may be found at 
www.indycatholic.org.  
 
CHARTRAND CLASS OF 1967: will hold their 50th class  
reunion at Roncalli High School on July 15, 2017.  
For additional information, contact Pam Clark Smith at  
196750threunion@gmail.com. 
 
 

SOUTHSIDE FLAG FOOTBALL LEAGUE 
 
St. Mark Athletic Committee is accepting flag  
football registration for 2017.  Boys and girls  
entering grades K-2nd are eligible to play and the 
registration fee is $55.00.  Registration deadline is August 
11th, practices will begin on August 14th with the first games 
scheduled for August 26th.  The season ends on September 
30th.  Games are held on Saturday mornings at St. Mark.   
For further information, please contact Patrick Collier at  
collierfamily8@att.net 

Calendar of Events cont’d 

CYO 

Community 

 
Sunday, June 24, 2017 
 MASS - Church (7:30 AM, 9:30 AM, 11:45 AM) 
 Vacation Bible School - Msgr. Schafer Hall/School   

                                                (5:30pm—8:00pm) 
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On Pentecost Sunday, after prayer to the Holy Spirit,  
three names were chosen from the parishioners who 
had placed their names in nomination for service on the  
St. Mark Pastoral Council.  Thank you  
to all who submitted their names for this  
important service to St. Mark and  
congratulations to David Olivares,  
Bric Shires and James Haeberle  
who have been chosen for this service 

Blessed  
is the Father,  

Who lets the Lord  
be his guiding hand, 
Whose faith brings 
his family courage, 

Whose  wisdom 
comes from God,  

And whose children 
still stand  

and honor him. 

Pastoral Council Father’s Day Blessing 

 

The St. Mark Pastoral Council  
would like to extend an invitation to all 

in celebrating our appreciation for 
 

Fr. Todd Riebe 
and  

Deacon Tom Horn  
 

Sunday, June 18, 2017 
In Msgr. Schafer Hall following 9:30 am mass 

 
Heavenly Father,  

as we say farewell to our beloved Fr. Todd and Deacon Tom,                              
we entrust them into your care. We pray that happiness and joy                      

be ahead of them, wisdom and guidance beside them,                     
  and grace and truth  behind them, guiding them onwards   

               into your goodness. We know that wherever You lead them, 
You will always love and protect them.  Amen. 


